







June 1, 2004 
     The meeting of the Board was held on Tuesday Evening, June 1, 2004 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 

     Present, Messrs:  Gambacorta, DeAscanis, Quillen, Appleby, Gordon, Wilson, Indellini, Lane, Peden, Toner, Viola and Ms. Banks (12). 

     Visitor at this meeting was Ms. Susan K. McLaughlin. 

     The meeting opened with a moment of silence. 

     There were no additions to the monthly calendar. 

     The minutes of the previous meeting were corrected to reflect that the motion made and passed to withdraw the demolition application for the Old Hangar was made after the meeting was called to order. 

     The Treasurers report was accepted as submitted. 

PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Indellini reporting. 

Getty Lease:  
     A “Dunkin Donut Sign” has appeared at the corner of Routes 141 an
d 273. 

     Mr. Indellini reported that he had spoken to the manager of the Getty station and he explained that they were only adding a counter to sell coffee and donuts brought in. 

TNCC is awaiting official word from Getty’s attorney as to what they are actually doing. 

Ferry Cut-off: 
     Awaiting mylars from VanDemark & Lynch so they can be presented to planning commission asking for a sub-division.
West Third Street—(Sailing Club): 

     A discussion took place once again regarding this property and since Brosius-Eliason refuses to absorb any costs, Mr. Indellini was authorized to contact the City Solicitor and work toward a solution without calling a special meeting during the summer. 

Brightfields:  
     A temporary hold has been put on any negotiations for the Basin Road piece of property. 
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326 Associates: 
     We have been forwarded copies of a “ground lessor estoppel and agreement”  regarding a pending financial transaction of 326 Associates. 

     This agreement was approved, but signatures withheld until the entrance way at Trader Lane and Route 273 is cleaned up.  The mounds of dirt and old tires have been there now for several years. 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE:  





No report. 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Gordon reporting. 

New Castle Public Library: 
     New roof estimate from Francis Pollinger and Son has been received. 

     $80,000.00 is in the 2004-05 budget.  Cost not to exceed $95,000.00. 

Good Will Fire House: 
     Bid has been received from “Three Little Builders” for the roof overhang over the outside stairs.  Work to begin in Mid-June. 

Penn Farm: 
     The lease has now been signed by Joseph & Elaine Quigley and Board will proceed with the new roof.  Accepted 
quote from Francis Pollinger & Son, Inc. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Peden reporting. 

     Mr. Peden reported that due to the increased checking account balance, a money market account may be opened at Wilmington Trust Company. 

LIBRARY COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Viola reporting.  

     The Library Committee has received 10 applications for the position of Library Director.  No decision has been made at this time. 
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ELECTION COMMITTEE REPORT:  Ms. Banks reporting. 
     There are two candidates who have filed: 

                                                    Michael J. Alfree, Sr. 





    Susan K. McLaughlin. 

     Open registration is available at the office and on Saturday June 12th between 1 and 6 p.m. and on Tuesday Evening, June 15th between 6 and 9 p.m. both at the Good Will Fire House. 

     A form will be available for voters not having proper identification to sign. 
     Election will be on Saturday, June 19th, 2004 between the hours of 10:00 a.m. and

6:00 p.m. at the Good Will Fire House. 

OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE: 






No report. 

BY-LAWS COMMITTEE: 





No report. 

BUILDING RESTORATION COMMITTEE REPORT: . 






Messrs. Lane and Gordon reporting. 
     The Old Library is nearly completed, except for some special lighting. 

     The Open House on May 14th sponsored  by The Friends of Bellanca was very well attended. 

BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE: 






No report. 
GOOD WILL FIRE HOUSE COMMITTEE: 






No report. 
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COMMUNICATIONS: 






None. 

     There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 







M. Anita Banks, Secretary 
